The following committees were appointed: Home Missions, Auditing, Ministry, Periodicals, Education, Churches, Sabbath Schools, Temperance and Foreign Missions.

The President read letter from the Dominion Alliance.

On motion Conference adjourned.

At the evening meeting Elder Clark preached an excellent sermon from I. Cor. 1st chapter and 30th verse.

SECOND SESSION.

Conference opened at 9 o'clock, Thursday morning, June 18th. Roll called—quorum present. Minutes of previous meeting read and approved.

Resolved that we hold religious services as usual at 11 o'clock.

Resolved that J. N. Dales and Elder T. Garbutt be associated with the Secretary in preparing minutes for the press.

The Secretary then read the remarks attached to some of the Church and Sabbath School Reports.

Altona-In presenting our annual report to Conference, we are again reminded that another year, with all its joy and its sorrow, hath passed away and we are thankful to the Giver of all good for His kind care over us and for His love and guiding hand during the past year. And we are glad to be able to report the church prospering and progressing in the Divine Life, with harmony prevailing, united in one common bond of love. No deaths have occurred in our membership to mar the peace and happiness of the church, and we feel all we are, and all we hope for, we owe to Him who bowed His sacred head and died for us on Calvary's brow. May the divine blessing go with our pastor, Elder Willoughby, and his worthy companion. And we also trust our young paper, the Christian Magazine, may grow and prosper and be the means of stimulating us to greater zeal and scatter its pure thoughts in the uplifting of our beloved Zion. Then, when our work on earth is ended, may we all hear the welcome words: "Well done, enter thou into the joy of thy Lord."

Brougham—Another Conference year is about at a close and we are pleased to report ourselves in as good and prosperous a condition as we are. We have had the labors of Elder Solomon Prosser for the past nine months, during which time six have been added to our church. We believe his labors have been appreciated by all and here we take the liberty of thanking your honorable body for the interest you have taken in us.